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Dear  
 
Re: Kingsdown Beach Huts 
 
I am writing to you because I am aware that there is a petition being raised locally to object to 
Dover District Council‘s  “proposals to remove the beach huts and replace with uniform ones”. 
I just wanted you to know that the Council does not now, and never has had, this intention. 
The individual designs of the beach huts are an important part of the charm of this stretch of 
beach. The only new beach huts which we propose to erect will be on vacant plots. The huts 
provided by the Council will have a bespoke design, which will be consistent with what is there 
already. The appearance of the area should not and will not be compromised. 
 
I know that some of you have expressed concerns about the letter the Council sent you earlier 
this year regarding the tenure of the beach hut plots and its plans to cease the automatic 
renewal of the licenses to the existing licensees in March 2025. I am also aware that the 
Council, prior to the first lockdown indicated it was willing to meet with you, the current 
licensees, and listen to your concerns. I confirm that this remains the case and once lockdown 
guidelines allow I am more than happy to attend a meeting with you all, as indeed  is the 
portfolio holder Cllr Richardson. I think probably Kingsdown Village Hall would be a suitable 
venue but I am open to other suggestions. 
 
I am copying this e-mail to the parish clerk so that this response can be disseminated widely 
across the community. I admire the initiative and effort of those organising the petition but I 
don’t want them to waste their time and if you do have links to them please would you be good 
enough to let them know that the proposal to which they object was never an option for the 
reasons already mentioned. 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Head of Assets and Building Control 
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TO: [TENANT] of [ADDRESS] (Tenant) 

FROM: Dover District Council of Council Offices, White Cliffs Business Park, Whitfield, 
Dover CT16 3PJ (Landlord) 

RE: Plot no. [INSERT NUMBER] at [INSERT NAME OF BEACH] Beach (Premises) 

Dover District Council GIVES YOU NOTICE that it requires you to give vacant 
possession of the Premises on [DATE] so that the tenancy of the Premises will come to 
an end on that date. 

SIGNED:........................................... 

For and on behalf of the Landlord 

DATED:............................................ 

 

 

Received on  

 

SIGNED: .......................................... 

[INSERT NAME OF TENANT] 

DATED: .......................................... 




